
EUROBODALLA SHIRE COUNCIL 

PUBLIC FORUM 

All members of the community who have registered have been  
advised that they have a maximum of five minutes to put their case. 

 
Ordinary Meeting of Council on 23 February 2016 

 

Name Subject/Comments 

Agenda Items – 10.00am 

Peter Bernard NOM16/002  Traffic Flow throughout Eurobodalla During Holiday 
Season;  and 
PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Ian Peters GMR16/003 Fit for the Future – re possible boundary changes – 
Araluen. 

Ron Snape Submission 14 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Huon Hassall Submission 22 - PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

David Montgomery Submission 72 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Alan Burdon Submission 120 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Paul Bradstreet Submission 99 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Damien Rogers Submission 111 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Ian Hitchcock PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Leonie & Peter Fluke Submission 5 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Andy Franz Submission 12 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS – no presentation received 

Noel Dolton Submission 55 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Brian Kennedy Submission 10 – PRS16/001 Adoption of RLS 

Keith Dance PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS 

 

Mark Roberts Submission 25 – PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS – presentation received but did 
not address Council 

Lynne Oldfield PSR16/001 Adoption of RLS – presentation received but did not address 
Council 

  

John Holgate, 
President, Nature 
Coast Dragon Boat 
Club 

FBD15/004 Markets in Moruya Riverside Park 

 







Good morning everyone. 

I am Ian Peters of 4723 Araluen Road, Neringla. 

Thank you for this opportunity to speak about amalgamating Araluen and Neringla with the 

Eurobodalla Shire LGA. 

I also bring apologies from the many people who have now signed the petition, to be attached to the 

submission which was presented to this Council two weeks ago, as they could not attend this 

meeting to support our case. 

A week ago we launched this submission and petition electronically on change.org, where we 

received further support via signatures. Several people have made some highly supportive 

comments via the website including: 

 “I own properties on either side of the Deua River and suffer from a lack of upstream weed 

management by the Palerang Council. I agree with the concern expressed in the petition that 

the proposal to split the community of the valley is simply odd - it has any number of 

inefficient outcomes.” 

 “The Araluen Rd links Moruya to these areas. It is only sensible to have the Araluen Rd taken 

care of by one Council” 

 “Any other council amalgamation doesn't make financial or logistical sense” 

 “It is simply logical for Araluen to join us. Mr Constance has come up with no alternatives and 

seems happy to see the Araluen community split. Mayor Brown doesn't seem to give a damn 

either. Disgraceful attitudes by those in power” 

 “Some of my extended family are land owners down there and deserve a better deal - not the 

rough end of the pineapple” 

Since I last addressed this council, I have attended the two Delegates meetings. I attended the 

meeting in Goulburn for the Goulburn Mulwaree Council and Part Palerang merger, and the meeting 

in Braidwood for the Queanbeyan City Council and Part Palerang merger. A common theme at these 

meetings is the overall dissatisfaction of residents with Palerang Council, and a willingness to merge. 

In fact, the only supporters for Palerang to “Stand Alone” have been from Palerang Councillors 

themselves. It looks likely that the Palerang LGA will be merged, and Araluen and Neringla will 

indeed cop “the rough end of the pineapple”. 

Please accept my sincere gratitude for your attention to our amalgamation proposal. This council 

could have simply hung up the phone, so to speak, when we first started contacting you about the 

possibility of boundary changes, but you didn’t. You have given the idea some good consideration 

and due diligence. To that end, the report that the GM has created seems a well written account, 

despite the lack of solid figures from Palerang Council. Many in Araluen and Neringla would like to 

keep this conversation open if possible. 

My main concern is with the recommendations included in this report, namely: 

1. Note the NSW Government’s decision on 18 December 2015 that Eurobodalla Shire Council 

remains as a stand-alone Council and that it not merge with any neighbouring council or 

alter its boundaries. 



2. Note and support Palerang Council’s position in regards to the Minister of Local 

Government’s merger proposals and Council’s subsequent motion of 14 January 2016 

Extraordinary Meeting. 

3. Write to the Delegates of Queanbeyan and Goulburn Mulwaree and the residents who have 

written to Council regarding the proposed boundary change to the Palerang Council that 

splits the townships of Araluen and Neringla, expressing its concern with this proposed 

boundary. 

I accept the position stated in Recommendation 1. It would appear the timing for this boundary 

change to occur would be bad for ESC, given the NSW State politics of the day. 

I agree with Recommendation 3, and feel this council should write to the Ministers Delegates and 

residents who have written to ESC, expressing council’s concern with splitting the community of 

Araluen and Neringla. 

I, along with many others struggle with Recommendation 2. Palerang Council’s motion passed on the 

14th of January proposes a full merger with Queanbeyan City Council. Whilst that might suit the 

electorally strong areas of Bywong and Wamboin, in close proximity to Queanbeyan, it does not 

reflect the wishes of the majority of Araluen and Neringla residents, nor does it align at all with the 

wishes of those living in Braidwood and the old Tallaganda area, who have strong views about a 

merger with Goulburn Mulwaree Council. 

I strongly urge this council to please reconsider Recommendation 2. 

 



Verbal Submission to Council on the Rural Strategy 

I’ve lived in the area for some 45 years and the consultative process to date on the Strategy 
was the best I’ve seen from Council on any issue. The only negative in the process was the 
lack of engagement the communities’ representatives had with the community. My regions 
representative I believe was Mr Harry Bate all he appeared to be intent on was E3. When I 
asked him about my place and RU4, He said “I believe there is some out there around you”. 
Maybe his brief didn’t specify personal contact with large land owners. 

The zoning on our place remains uncharged from the current LEP and we are happy with 
that. 

At a contractive level I’m concerned with any wildlife corridors Council is advocating. I 
understand the wildlife aspect but I’ve experienced the wildfire reality in bushfire prone 
areas. Corridors should be somewhat confined to the wetter valleys (rainforest- wet 
sclyerophyl) 

Secondly in the past Council required a developer to put the power onto rural blocks. I don’t 
know if this is still the case. I believe this should be dropped in the current global warming 
environment.   If the financial burden was on the buyer than they may be encouraged to 
look at alternate renewable energy thus lowering emissions. In future Council may well be 
able to claim carbon credits if they come to pass with such an initiative.  

I have made no political contribution in the past. I’m a land owner and our place is our 
superannuation and reluctantly at some stage I will subdivide a couple of blocks. 

Respectfully  

Ron Snape 

22/02/2016  
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Morning Councillors/staff thank you for this opportunity to speak on this 

matter today. 

We are at the end of a long process which in effect began with the drafting of 

the 2012 LEP. What has followed has been 3 years of public consultations 

multiple reports and meetings which has culminated in this final draft of the 

Rural Lands Strategy. If the strategy is approved this will be the basis to move 

forward and finalise the Rural LEP sooner we hope than later. 

One of the exciting innovations is the work done on the landscape lot sizing. 

The work done here I hope will allow many in the rural lands to not only now 

apply for a dwelling entitlement bit also encourage an increasing diversity of 

productive agricultural ventures without in effect causing further 

fragmentation of rural lands. Council staff now has a system that has been able 

to look at each area of the Shire, be able to explore the hectare sizing, 

ownership status and then able to determine what lots are available to 

subdivide and the number of lots that are now allowed to apply for a dwelling 

entitlement at various lot size options.  

I think this will be the catalyst for increased economic expansion within the 

rural areas and hopefully the catalyst for increasing rural productivity and 

diversity. More importantly council now have the capacity to both argue and 

justify to State Government departments that this process will not lead to 

significant fragmentation of rural lands and in fact will simply allow better 

utilization of rural blocks in the lot sizes that are already in in place.  

It would have been foolhardy to propose a lot sizing that cannot be both 

sustainable and contrary to current planning legislation. To have done so 

would only have been refused by government, create conflict within 

neighbouring communities as well as altering the rural landscape that most of 

us want preserved. 

There is a recommendation within the report discussing the “right to farm.” 

This concept for years has been refused by government planners however they 

have finally conceded that such a “right” needs to be investigated. I strongly 

urge this council to be at the forefront of such discussions. Council needs to be 

the driver of such legislation. Such legislation will benefit not only continued 

farming production but give communities and planning staff strong guidelines 



to prevent conflict. A classic example of such conflicts were the challenge to a 

dairy operation at Cowra and recently the Victorian Wague farming enterprise 

that went out of production costing the community a $million enterprise. We 

need to avoid such losses due to inappropriate planning. 

The most contentious issues from this report have arisen over environmental 

legislation which has created the need for environmental overlays and 

mapping to identify such areas. Unfortunately many within the community 

think council can ignore such legislation and not include this information within 

the LEP or anywhere for that matter.  

My view is that such information needs to be as up front as possible and 

should be included at the most appropriate place possible. I do not wish to 

rehash such discussions here today and concede that the maps and vegetation 

overlays are to be placed within the DCP as this report and the Rural Lands 

Advisory committee recommends. That decision is for councillors today. 

 It needs to be emphasized that the overlays and maps do not create 

legislation but are the result of legislation namely the Threatened Species Acts, 

Native Vegetation Acts. These restrictions are reflected within the State 

Planning Acts which council must unfortunately administer. Do not think that 

when and if the State government re-write the Bio-Diversity Acts that all such 

environmental restrictions will disappear. Read the recommendations and you 

will see the emphasis and funds to be given to increased mapping, bio-banking 

and the like. It is for the State parliament to oversee such changes not council. 

This Rural Lands Strategy is exhaustive and well researched. It is what the 

previous council should have done before we reviewed the rural LEP. If passed 

today the information contained within this Strategy will certainly assist 

council to finalise the Rural LEP and hopefully continue and foster the 

productive agricultural output for this Shire for years to come. 

Thank you        

 

            





Monday 22 February 2016 

 

Eurobodalla Council        Lynne Oldfield 

Tel:  02 4474 1358       205 Oaks Rd 

         Thirlmere, NSW 2572 

         Tel: 0409 044 922 

 

Attention: General Manager 

Re: Lot 128 Horse Island Rd, Bodalla, NSW 

 

I, Lynne Oldfield, owner of the abovementioned property hereby submit my request to 

change the rezoning of my property from R1A to E4 (Environmental Living). 

I was advised by council that the rezoning of this area was due for review which prompted 

my purchase of this land late 2015. 

My intention is to live on the property by building a dwelling that fits in with the natural 

environment causing minimal impact to the surrounding native land and environment. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit such a request. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Lynne Oldfield 

M: 0409 044 922 

 

 



PUBLIC ACCESS STATEMENT RE Item 13 FBD16/004 (MARKET OWNERSHIP ON BEHALF OF NATURE 

COAST DRAGON BOAT CLUB 

JOHN HOLGATE 

PRESIDENT 0411 354 277  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide our club’s thoughts regarding the ownership of the 

Moruya Markets. 

Nature Coast Dragon Boat Club would like to be assured that the Moruya Markets retains its strong 

connection with the local community. 

Our club paddles each Saturday morning on the Moruya River in front of the market and we have a 

close connection with the Market. We feel that we are part of the atmosphere of the market and 

receive a great deal of positive feedback from people who attend the Market. 

At present the Moruya Markets supports local organisations such as ourselves and we in turn 

publicise the market wherever we go around the countryside to regattas. 

Our hope is that this strong connection with the local community continues.  
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